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.dS.
TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FRONTENAC

4432 George St, Box 100
Sydenham ON, KOH 2TO

613-376-3027 Ext 2222 or1-800-559-5862
amaddocks@southfrontenac. net

'^

August 9, 2019

The Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario
Ministry of the Attorney General
720 Bay St
11th Floor
Toronto ON
M7A 2S9

Dear Honourable Sir:

Re: Enforcement for Safety on Family Farms

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of South Frontenac passed the
following resolution at their meeting August 6, 2019:

That Council support the resolution passed by the Township of Warwick
regarding the safety on family farms,

And that the Premier, Attorney General, Minister of Agriculture, Food and
Rural Affairs, AMO, ROMA and all other municipalities be informed of this
decision. Carried.

Our Council was strongly supportive of the Township of Warwick's position to find a
better way to ensure stronger enforcement of existing laws or the creation of'new
legislation to ensure that the safety of Ontario's farm'families, employees and animals.
There have been a number of incidents recently where farmers and livestock
transporters have been harassed and activists have had no regard for private
and leaving farmers feeling unprotected by the Ontario legal system. A copy of the"
Township of Warwick resolution is attached.

We look forward to receiving any updates on this matter.

Yours truly

End.
c. c. Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario

Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General
Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs
All Ontario Municipalities
AMO
ROMA

www. southfrontenac. net

Our strength is our community.
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TOWNSHIP OF WARWICK 
“A Community in Action” 

6332 Nauvoo Road, R.R. #8, Watford, ON N0M 2S0 

Township Office:  (519) 849-3926 / 1-877-849-3926 Works Department: (519) 849-3923 
Watford Arena: (519) 876-2808 Fax: (519) 849-6136 
Website: www.warwicktownship.ca E-mail: info@warwicktownship.ca 

June 26, 2019 

The Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario 
Ministry of the Attorney General 
720 Bay Street 
11th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2S9 

Dear Honourable Sir: 

Re: Resolution Regarding Enforcement for Safety on Family Farms 

Please be advised that Warwick Township Council adopted the following resolution at their 
regular meeting on June 17, 2019: 

WHEREAS agriculture is the second largest industry in Ontario, contributing 
$13.7 billion annually to Ontario’s GDP and is essential for putting food on the 
tables of millions of people here and around the world; 

AND WHEREAS in recent months there has been a steady increase in harassment 
of farmers and livestock transporters by activists opposed to animal agriculture 
and the consumption of animals; 

AND WHEREAS the protests have become blatantly illegal in nature with 
extremist groups trespassing onto private property, unlawfully entering into 
buildings and removing animals without fear of prosecution and even promoting 
and publishing their crimes on social media; 

AND WHEREAS maintaining proper biosecurity is essential to ensure the health 
and well-being of the animals cared for on these agricultural operations; 

AND WHEREAS the recent attacks on farmers homes and businesses have 
resulted in no criminal charges laid, leaving farmers feeling unprotected by the 
Ontario legal system and afraid for the welfare of themselves, their families, their 
employees and the animals they care for; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council for the Corporation of the 
Township of Warwick requests that Hon. Doug Downey work with his fellow 
MPP’s and agricultural leaders to find a better way forward to ensure stronger 
enforcement of existing laws - or new legislation - to ensure the safety of 
Ontario’s farm families, employees and animals; 
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AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT this motion be circulated to Hon. Doug 
Downey, Ministry of the Attorney General, Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 
Hon. Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General and Hon. Ernie Hardeman, Minister of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs and all Municipalities in the Province of 
Ontario, AMO, and ROMA. 

- Carried. 

Yours truly, 

Amanda Gubbels 
Administrator/Clerk 
Township of Warwick 

cc: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General 
The Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 
All Ontario Municipalities 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 
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Corporation of the Municipality of Thames Centre
4305 Hamilton Road, Dorchester, Ontario NOL 1G3— Phone 519- 268- 7334— Fax 519- 268- 3928— www.thamescentre. on. ca— inquiries@thamescentre. on. ca

August 13, 2019

The Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario
Ministry of the Attorney General
720 Bay Street
11 th Floor

Toronto, ON M7A 2S9

Dear Honourable Sir:

RE: RESOLUTION REGARDING ENFORCEMENT FOR SAFETY ON FAMILY FARMS

Please be advised that the Council of the Municipality of Thames Centre passed the
following resolution at their meeting on August 12, 2019:

RESOLVED THAT Council support the motion provided by the Township of
Warwick with regards to Enforcement Safety on Family Farms.  Carried.

We look forward to receiving any updates on this matter.

Sincerely,

a

Tena Michiels

Clerk

Municipality of Thames Centre

Cc:     The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario
The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General

The Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs

All Ontario Municipalities

Association of Municipalities of Ontario ( AMO)

Rural Ontario Municipal Association ( ROMA)
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TOWNSHIP OF WARWICK 
“A Community in Action” 

6332 Nauvoo Road, R.R. #8, Watford, ON N0M 2S0 

Township Office:  (519) 849-3926 / 1-877-849-3926 Works Department: (519) 849-3923 
Watford Arena: (519) 876-2808 Fax: (519) 849-6136 
Website: www.warwicktownship.ca E-mail: info@warwicktownship.ca 

June 26, 2019 

The Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of Ontario 
Ministry of the Attorney General 
720 Bay Street 
11th Floor 
Toronto, ON M7A 2S9 

Dear Honourable Sir: 

Re: Resolution Regarding Enforcement for Safety on Family Farms 

Please be advised that Warwick Township Council adopted the following resolution at their 
regular meeting on June 17, 2019: 

WHEREAS agriculture is the second largest industry in Ontario, contributing 
$13.7 billion annually to Ontario’s GDP and is essential for putting food on the 
tables of millions of people here and around the world; 

AND WHEREAS in recent months there has been a steady increase in harassment 
of farmers and livestock transporters by activists opposed to animal agriculture 
and the consumption of animals; 

AND WHEREAS the protests have become blatantly illegal in nature with 
extremist groups trespassing onto private property, unlawfully entering into 
buildings and removing animals without fear of prosecution and even promoting 
and publishing their crimes on social media; 

AND WHEREAS maintaining proper biosecurity is essential to ensure the health 
and well-being of the animals cared for on these agricultural operations; 

AND WHEREAS the recent attacks on farmers homes and businesses have 
resulted in no criminal charges laid, leaving farmers feeling unprotected by the 
Ontario legal system and afraid for the welfare of themselves, their families, their 
employees and the animals they care for; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council for the Corporation of the 
Township of Warwick requests that Hon. Doug Downey work with his fellow 
MPP’s and agricultural leaders to find a better way forward to ensure stronger 
enforcement of existing laws - or new legislation - to ensure the safety of 
Ontario’s farm families, employees and animals; 
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AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT this motion be circulated to Hon. Doug 
Downey, Ministry of the Attorney General, Hon. Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, 
Hon. Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General and Hon. Ernie Hardeman, Minister of 
Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs and all Municipalities in the Province of 
Ontario, AMO, and ROMA. 

- Carried. 

Yours truly, 

Amanda Gubbels 
Administrator/Clerk 
Township of Warwick 

cc: The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
The Honourable Sylvia Jones, Solicitor General 
The Honourable Ernie Hardeman, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs 
All Ontario Municipalities 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 
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August 13, 2019 

The Honourable Jeff Yurek Toby Barrett – MPP Haldimand – Norfolk 
Ministry of the Environment, 11th Floor 
Conservation and Parks 77 Grenville St. 
5th Floor Toronto, ON M5S 1B3 
777 Bay St. Toby.barret@pc.ola.org 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 
Jeff.yurek@pc.ola.org 

The Honourable John Yakabuski 
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry 
Whitney Block 
Suite 6630 
6th Floor 
99 Wellesley St. W 
Toronto, ON M7A 1W3 
john.yakabuski@pc.ola.org 

Re: Request For Provincial Response to address Gas Well Issues 

Norfolk County Council, at their meeting of July 9 2019, approved Resolution No. 4 which reads 
as follows: 

Res. No. 4 

THAT THAT Staff Report HSS 19-31, Leaking Gas Wells - Ministry of Natural Resources 
Funding Update, be received as information; 

AND THAT Council approve the proposed plan and direct staff to obtain required 
approvals and licensing from the required Ministries; 

AND THAT Council exempt staff from the quotation and tendering procedures for goods 
and services outlined in Norfolk County Policy ECS-02 in accordance with single source 
and emergency purchase provisions, as required, for the work described in this report for 
remediation at the site located at 1925 Forestry Farm Road, Langton and further 
research for the broader hydrogeological challenges in the area; 

AND THAT Council authorizes the General Manager, Health and Social Services and/or 
the General Manager, Public Works to enter into the necessary contracts with the 
appropriate suppliers, contractors and sub-contractors to complete the work; 

AND THAT Council authorizes staff to amend the 2019 Capital Plan for the 1925 
Forestry Farm Road, Langton project once external funding has been secured at which 
time the project can proceed. 

Page 1 of 2 

mailto:Toby.barret@pc.ola.org
mailto:Jeff.yurek@pc.ola.org
mailto:john.yakabuski@pc.ola.org
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AND THAT the Mayor and Council provide a letter to the Honourable John Yakabuski, 
MNRF, Mike Harris, Parliamentary Assistant to the MNRF and Toby Barret, Haldimand 
Norfolk MPP, demanding immediate funding for municipal extraneous costs to 
implement the permanent solution for the leaking gas well at 1925 Forestry Farm Road, 
Langton and the broader hydrogeological research; 

AND THAT the Mayor and Council provide a letter to the Honourable Jeff Yurek, MECP, 
Andrea Khanjin, Parliamentary Assistant to the MECP and Toby Barrett, Haldimand 
Norfolk MPP requesting engagement with Norfolk County, other Ministries and the 
experts to advance the knowledge of the leaking gas wells and its impacts and to 
demand funding for municipal extraneous costs of the air quality monitoring affecting the 
health and wellbeing of the residents and the remediation of the environmental impacts; 

AND THAT Council be made aware of any future requests to the County for additional 
seismic exploration in Norfolk County prior to permission being granted; 

AND FURTHER THAT copies of this resolution be sent to Ministry of the Environment, 
Ministry of Health, Ontario Geological Survey and all Ontario Municipalities. 

The staff report may be viewed online on the County’s Website, (Item 5 b) i), July 9, 2019). 

Yours Truly, 

Andrew Grozelle 
County Clerk 

cc.  The Honourable Christine Elliott, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care 
christine.elliott@pc.ola.org 
Renée-Luce Simard, Acting Director, Ontario Geological Survey 
renee-luce.simard@ontario.ca 

Page 2 of 2 

mailto:christine.elliott@pc.ola.org
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August 13, 2019 

Transmitted VIA Email 
doug.ford@pc.ola.org 

Legislative Building 
ATTN: Premier of Ontario 
Queens Park 
Toronto, ON 
N7A 1A1 

Dear Doug Ford: 

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of the Municipality of Bluewater at 
its regular meeting on July 29, 2019 passed the following resolution: 

MOVED: Councillor Whetstone SECONDED: Councillor Harris 
THAT the Corporation of the Municipality of Bluewater endorse and supports the 
resolution of the Town of Halton Hills calling upon the Province of Ontario, through the 
discussion paper entitled "Reducing Litter and Waste in our Communities", to review and 
implement a deposit/return program for all single use plastic, aluminum and metal drink 
containers; 

AND FURTHER THAT the Province of Ontario review current producer requirements and 
look for extended producer responsibility for all packaging; 

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this motion be sent to the Premier of Ontario; the 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation, and Parks; the Minister of Municipal Affairs; 
the Association of Municipalities of Ontario; the County of Huron, and all municipalities in 
the Province of Ontario. CARRIED. 

Sincerely, 

Chandra Alexander 
Manager of Corporate Services 

Municipality of Bluewater • 14 Mill Avenue, Box 250, Zurich, ON N0M 2T0 1 of 1 
P: 519.236.4351 • F: 519.236.4329 • W: municipalityofbluewater.ca 

http:municipalityofbluewater.ca
mailto:doug.ford@pc.ola.org
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13radford Town of Bradford West Gwillimbury
vest 100 Dissette St., Units 7&8G’willin-ibury P.O. Box 100, Bradford, Ontario, L3Z 2A7

Telephone: 905-775-5366

A Growing Tradition Fax: 905-775-0153

www.townofbwg.com

August 14, 2019 VIA EMAIL

Royal Canadian Legion
Orville Hand Branch 521
115 Back Street
Bradford, Ontario
L3Z 1W8

Dear Lt. Col. Ferguson Mobbs and members of the Royal Canadian Legion,

At its meeting of August 6, 2019, the Council of The Corporation of The Town of
Bradford West Gwillimbury passed the following motion with respect to the Never
Forgotten National Memorial.

Resolution 2019-275 Leduc/Contois

WHEREAS the residents of Bradford West Gwillimbury have a proud tradition of
honouring those who made the supreme sacrifice on behalf of Canada in armed
conflicts across the world;

AND WHEREAS the Never Forgotten National Memorial Foundation has been
established to develop commemorative programming, exhibits and monuments at a site
on Cape Breton Island as a place of remembrance and thanks for those brave
individuals who lost their lives so far from home;

AND WHEREAS the Orville Hand Branch 521 of the Royal Canadian Legion has
endorsed the Never Forgotten National Monument Program;

AND WHEREAS the Foundation is seeking the support of businesses, agencies,
government organizations, and individuals across Canada to bring life to this important
national memorial;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of The Corporation of the Town
of Bradford West Gwillimbury supports efforts to develop the Never Forgotten National
Memorial and so advises Mr. Scot Davidson — Member of Parliament, the Honorable
Caroline Muironey — Member of Provincial Parliament, the Federation of Canadian
Municipalities and all municipalities in Ontario.

CARRIED.

18 



erelY<2

Alana Schrieder
Administrative Assistant

C: Scot Davidson, MP
Hon. Caroline Muironey, MPP, York-Simcoe
Federation of Canadian Municipalities, and all municipalities of Ontario

www.townofbwg.com Page 2 of 2
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From: Alpi, Laura 
To: Clerks 
Cc: Truong, Carolyn; Ching, Curtis 
Subject: FW: York Region 2021 Water and Wastewater Master Plan Update – Notice of Commencement 
Date: August 15, 2019 2:07:18 PM 
Attachments: image009.png

image010.jpg 
image011.png
image012.png
image013.png 
YR 2021 WWMP Notice of Commencement.pdf 

Hello, 

Please distribute the notice to appropriate staff and members of the Town of Newmarket council. If you have any questions about this 
project, please contact Curtis Ching, Manager, Infrastructure Asset Planning & Management at Curtis.Ching@york.ca or at 1-877-464-
9675 ext. 75002. 

Thank you, 

Laura Alpi | Special Project Technologist, Infrastructure Asset Management, Environmental Services 

The Regional Municipality of York | 17250 Yonge Street | Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
O: 1-877-464-9675 ext. 73029 | Laura.Alpi@york.ca | york.ca 
Our Values: Integrity, Commitment, Accountability, Respect, Excellence 

Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

From: Ching, Curtis 
Sent: Tuesday, August 13, 2019 4:32 PM 
To: 'lcolangelo@newmarket.ca' 
Cc: 'pnoehammer@newmarket.ca'; 'ckalimootoo@newmarket.ca'; 'rprudhomme@newmarket.ca'; 'jellis@newmarket.ca'; 'rbingham@newmarket.ca'
Subject: York Region 2021 Water and Wastewater Master Plan Update – Notice of Commencement 

Hello, 

Following up from the April 11th meeting between Town of Newmarket staff and York Region’s Water and Wastewater Master Plan Update project 
team, the purpose of this email is to advise you that the project has officially begun. Please find enclosed an advance copy of the Notice of Study 
Commencement for your information. The notice will be published in local newspapers across York Region on August 15th and 22nd. 

Working closely with the nine local municipalities, conservation authorities and key partners, the Water and Wastewater Master Plan (WWMP) 
Update will identify a water and wastewater servicing strategy to meet current and future needs to 2041 and beyond, including improvement and 
growth of our infrastructure system. 

Updates to the WWMP are undertaken every 5 years to stay current with the changing needs of the future and accommodate growth in the 
Region’s evolving communities. The previous Master Plan update was completed and endorsed by Council in 2016. 

Master Planning Process 
The Water and Wastewater Master Plan will be conducted in accordance with the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (MCEA) Process, 
which provides a consistent, streamlined and transparent process to plan and implement municipal infrastructure projects. It also ensures public 
and stakeholder participation. 

By completing Phases 1 and 2 of the MCEA process, York Region can expedite the implementation of selected servicing solutions identified in the 
WWMP, fulfill the requirements for select Schedule B projects, and become the basis for future  Schedule C projects. 

Key Engagement Milestones With Local Municipalities and Residents 

Engagements with local municipal staff will follow key technical analyses. EA phase reports will be circulated for review and discussion. The 
following timeline outlines key project milestones, deliverables and planned engagements with local municipal staff. Note that workshops are 
intended to bring all local municipal staff together to collectively review and discuss information, whereas one-on-one engagements are planned to 
discuss information specific to each local municipality’s context. 

mailto:Laura.Alpi@york.ca
mailto:clerks@newmarket.ca
mailto:Carolyn.Truong@york.ca
mailto:Curtis.Ching@york.ca
mailto:Curtis.Ching@york.ca
mailto:Laura.Alpi@york.ca
http://www.york.ca/
https://www.facebook.com/YorkRegionGovt
http://twitter.com/YorkRegionGovt
https://www.linkedin.com/company/yorkregiongovt
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Round 1

Round 2 Round 3

Summer/Fall
2021

Fall 2019

Fall 2020

Introduce project and Share and consult on:

highlight:

Present project findings

including:

« Alternatives for future
water and wastewater
servicing

o Evaluation and
selection criteria for
senvicing alternatives

* Preferred water and
wastewater servicing
strategy

* Programs and infrastructure
required to accommodate

growth to 2041 and be@

* The importance of water
and wastewater services

* Why a Master Plan is
needed and changes
since the last update

« How the Plan will be
kupdated







Managing our water for  
the next generation
The Regional Municipality of York is updating 
its Water and Wastewater Master Plan to ensure 
drinking water and wastewater services meet 
community needs now and into the future. The 
Master Plan Update will help the Region support 
healthy communities by identifying long-term 
strategies, initiatives and infrastructure to  
meet water and wastewater servicing  
needs to 2041 and beyond.


The process
Through the Master Plan Update the Region  
will identify and evaluate options for future 
water and wastewater programs and 
infrastructure projects. 


The study will: 


•	 Follow the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment  
master planning process


•	 Fulfill the requirements for  
select Schedule B projects


•	 Become the basis for select  
future Schedule C projects 


Get involved 
Stakeholder and public engagement, and 
consultation are key parts of this process.  
Public engagement opportunities will be 
promoted in local newspapers, on the Region’s 
social media channels and york.ca/waterplan


NOTICE OF STUDY 
COMMENCEMENT


RELEASE DATE: AUGUST 15, 2019
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study


Share your feedback for a chance 
to win a $100 gift card!
As a first step, we want to better understand what you think about your water 
and wastewater services and where you see opportunities for improvement.


Take the survey online at york.ca/waterplan


Personal information submitted (e.g., name, address and phone number) is collected, maintained and disclosed under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act for transparency and consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public, unless you request that your personal information remain confidential.


Submit questions or comments, receive accommodation or an accessible version of 
this notice, or join the Master Plan Update mailing list by contacting:


CURTIS CHING, MANAGER,
INFRASTRUCTURE ASSET PLANNING & MANAGEMENT
The Regional Municipality of York - Environmental Services Department
17250 Yonge Street, Newmarket, ON  L3Y 6Z1
P: 1-877-464-9675, ext. 75002  |  F: 905-830-6927  |  water@york.ca





mailto:rbingham@newmarket.ca
mailto:jellis@newmarket.ca
mailto:rprudhomme@newmarket.ca
mailto:ckalimootoo@newmarket.ca
mailto:pnoehammer@newmarket.ca
mailto:lcolangelo@newmarket.ca
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Additionally, three rounds of public open houses are planned to engage local residents and communities.  Each public open house will be 
advertised in local newspapers, through York Region’s social media channels as well as on York Region’s website – www.york.ca/waterplan. An 
advance copy of each notice of public open house and display materials will be provided for your information. At least one open house will be held 
in each municipality. The anticipated topics and timeline for each round of community engagement are as follows: 

The first round of public open houses are scheduled as follows: 

Municipality Location Date Time 
Town of Aurora Aurora Seniors Centre October 26, 2019 2:30pm – 6:30pm 
Town of East 
Gwillimbury 

East Gwillimbury Sports 
Complex November 5, 2019 4pm – 8pm 

City of Markham Thornhill Community Centre November 9, 2019 11am – 3pm 

Participation and coordination between the Region, the nine local municipalities and key stakeholders is critical to the success of the project. 
Regional staff will work closely with local municipal staff to ensure each municipality is represented throughout the Plan. 

To receive further information about the Master Plan, or if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Curtis Ching, Manager, Infrastructure Asset Planning & Management 
The Regional Municipality of York 
17250 Yonge Street, Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z1 
Phone: (905)-830-444, ext. 75002 
Email: Curtis.ching@york.ca 

Encl.  York Region 2021 Water and Wastewater Master Plan Notice of Commencement 

*Personal information submitted (e.g. name, address and phone number) is collected, maintained and disclosed under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom 
of Information and Protection of Privacy Act for transparency and consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public, 
unless you request that your personal information remain confidential. 

mailto:Curtis.ching@york.ca
www.york.ca/waterplan
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NOTICE OF STUDY 
COMMENCEMENT 

RELEASE DATE: AUGUST 15, 2019 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment Study 
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Managing our water for 
the next generation 
The Regional Municipality of York is updating 
its Water and Wastewater Master Plan to ensure 
drinking water and wastewater services meet 
community needs now and into the future. The 
Master Plan Update will help the Region support 
healthy communities by identifying long-term 
strategies, initiatives and infrastructure to 
meet water and wastewater servicing 
needs to 2041 and beyond. 

The process 
Through the Master Plan Update the Region 
will identify and evaluate options for future 
water and wastewater programs and 
infrastructure projects. 

The study will: 

• Follow the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment 
master planning process 

• Fulfll the requirements for 
select Schedule B projects 

• Become the basis for select 
future Schedule C projects 

Get involved 
Stakeholder and public engagement, and 
consultation are key parts of this process. 
Public engagement opportunities will be 
promoted in local newspapers, on the Region’s 
social media channels and york.ca/waterplan 

Share your feedback for a chance 
to win a $100 gift card! 
As a frst step, we want to better understand what you think about your water 
and wastewater services and where you see opportunities for improvement. 

Take the survey online at york.ca/waterplan 

Submit questions or comments, receive accommodation or an accessible version of 
this notice, or join the Master Plan Update mailing list by contacting: 

CURTIS CHING, MANAGER, 
INFRASTRUCTURE ASSET PLANNING & MANAGEMENT 
The Regional Municipality of York - Environmental Services Department 
17250 Yonge Street, Newmarket, ON  L3Y 6Z1 
P: 1-877-464-9675, ext. 75002  |  F: 905-830-6927  |  water@york.ca 

Personal information submitted (e.g., name, address and phone number) is collected, maintained and disclosed under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act for transparency and consultation purposes. Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public, unless you request that your personal information remain confdential. 

mailto:water@york.ca
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Grossi, Jaclyn 

From: Parks and Recreation Ontario <pro@prontario.org> 
Sent: August 15, 2019 3:16 PM 
To: Clerks 
Subject: Assessing the Impact of Bill 108 on Municipal Parks and Recreation 

Important information about the Impact of Bill 108 
on municipal parks and recreation 

To: Head of Council 
From: Parks and Recreation Ontario 

As you are aware, the Provincial Government, through the More Homes, More Choice Act, 
2019 (Bill 108), has introduced significant changes to how Ontario’s municipalities will plan 
and fund parks and recreation facilities in their communities. On June 6, 2019, Bill 108, the 
More Homes, More Choice Act, received royal assent. The Province describes this 
legislation as a plan to increase the amount of housing in Ontario by boosting supply. After 
careful review, Parks and Recreation Ontario (PRO), through consultation with its 
membership and key stakeholders, determined this Act could have a significant negative 
impact on how municipalities deliver parks and recreation facilities in their communities. 

From our consultation, we have developed four key recommendations that we will be 
submitting to the Province as they review and prepare for implementation of the Act. These 
are: 

1. The community benefits approach must meet the funding needs of all municipalities 
today and into the future; 

2. Develop a Community Benefits Charge (CBC) cap and formula that is responsive to 
community-specific and growth-related needs; 

3. Provide clarity on transition for in-progress planning applications; and 
4. Ensure sufficient time and capacity for municipalities to transition to new CBC 

authority. 

The issues and recommendations are described in further detail in our submission. 

We are sharing recommendations with you as a resource to consider in your discussions 
with the Provincial Government, your local council, staff and key stakeholders. We are also 
aware that many of you may be meeting with provincial representatives at the upcoming 
annual AMO Conference and wanted to ensure that this information was available for these 
potential meetings. We ask that you please share this information with staff who may be 
preparing submissions on behalf of your municipality. 
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We appreciate your attention to this matter and your support to advance PRO’s mission to 
provide every person equitable access to vibrant communities, sustainable environments, 
and personal health. 

About PRO 

PRO is a provincial association that works to advance the health, social and environmental 
benefits of quality recreation. We represent over 6,500 members in municipalities across 
the province. Our members provide vital services and facilities to more than 85% of 
Ontarians. In all of PRO’s submissions, we use evidence-based practices, resources and 
collaborative partnerships to ensure sound recommendations that reflect the unique voices 
of the variety of municipalities across Ontario. 

prontario.org | pro@prontario.org 

© 2019 Parks and Recreation Ontario | 1 Concorde Gate, Suite 302 | Toronto, ON, M3C 3N6 

Click here to unsubscribe from future mailings or send an email to pro@prontario.org 
with 'Unsubscribe' in the subject line. 

2 
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Celebrates Camp Jumoke's 25th Anniversary & 

S I C K L E  C E L L  
Awareness Month 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 15,  2019 
Nathan Philips Square 12pm-5pm 



S I C K L E  C E L L
Awareness Month

www.Jumoke.org | Taibuchc.ca  |  sicklecellontario.ca 
#campjumoke25    #TAIBUCHC   #SCAO

Camp Jumoke |  TAIBU CHC  |  Sickle Cell Assosiation of Ontario
Join us as we celebrate Camp Jumoke's 25th Anniversary and

Hear from members and supporters of the SCD community

Raise awareness about SCD  •  Family Entertainment  •  Vendors  •  Food  •  Health Market

Sickle Cell Disease (SCD) is the #1 genetic disease in the world

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 15,  2019
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Since 2014, Health Canada has recognized September 4 as National Polycystic Kidney Disease 
(PKD) Awareness Day – a special day devoted to raising awareness of this life-threatening, 
genetic disease. 

Polycystic kidney disease (PKD) is a chronic, genetic disease causing uncontrolled growth of 
fluid-filled cysts in the kidneys, often leading to kidney failure. With 66,000 Canadians and 
millions worldwide living with PKD today, chances are high that you know someone with the 
disease. 

The more who know about PKD, the more resources we can dedicate to finding treatments and 
a cure. PKD Awareness Day is our opportunity to step up our efforts and gives us a platform to 
widely spread the word, share stories and encourage others to learn more. On PKD Awareness 
Day, let's come together as a united front to spread the word about this disease further than we 
ever have before! 

Since its creation in 1993, the PKD Foundation of Canada has raised more than $1 million 
towards research, support and help for families living with polycystic kidney disease (PKD). 
From the first research grant awarded in 1999, the PKD Foundation of Canada has set up 
chapters and support groups across the country, built an expansive and passionate volunteer 
network, and connected with PKD groups around the world to support our most notable 
fundraising event – the Walk to END PKD. 

Today, the PKD Foundation of Canada is the only national organization solely dedicated to 
fighting PKD through research, education, advocacy, support and awareness. 

NATIONAL POLYCYSTIC KIDNEY DISEASE AWARENESS DAY 

September 4, 2019 

WHEREAS, Polycystic kidney disease (PKD) causes abnormal cysts to develop and grow 

in the kidneys and the enlargement of cysts causes kidney function to decline. It equally 

affects men, women and children – regardless of geography or ethnic origin; and 

WHEREAS, the PKD Foundation of Canada is the only national charitable organization 

dedicated to fighting PKD, a progressive, life-threatening genetic disease, through programs 

of research, advocacy, education, support and awareness in order to discover vital 

treatments and a cure for PKD and improve the lives of all it affects; and 
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WHEREAS, in September, walks will take place in several locations to honour friends, 

family and supporters impacted by PKD to help raise funds for research and improve the 

quality of life for those afflicted with PKD, including many (Town/City) residents; and 

THEREFORE, I, (Name of Mayor), Mayor of the Town / City of (Town/City Name), do 

hereby proclaim September 4, 2019 National Polycystic Kidney Disease Awareness 

Day in (Town/City Name). 
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Monday, September 9, 2019 

The Newmarket Terry Fox Run, c/o The Terry Fox Foundation 

Suite 900-1200 Eglington Ave. E., Toronto 

M3C 1H9 

Terry Fox Foundation: 416-924-8252 

Mr. Mayor and Council: 

The Newmarket Chapter of the Terry Fox Run is requesting that the week of September 

9th to September 15th be declared Terry Fox Week, so that we may honour and promote the 

annual Terry Fox Run/walk held this year at the Ray Twinney Complex on Sunday, September 

15th, 2019. 

Terry’s legacy has become a Canadian institution. The strength and determination 

behind his iconic Marathon of Hope united us as a nation, and inspired us as individuals, to do 

more, to give more. 

All of the Terry Fox runs across this great nation are volunteer-led and organized, with 

no sponsorships. There is no promotional budget. We rely on the good nature and citizenship of 

so many individuals and committees. The Newmarket chapter has worked diligently over the 

years to keep Terry’s Marathon of Hope alive. The Newmarket Town Council has consistently 

been a great enabler of that. 

Mr. Mayor, please allow our town to match the magnitude of Terry’s Marathon of Hope 

by extending the celebration of Terry’s extraordinary journey from one day to seven. 

In addition, Mr. Mayor, it would be an incredible gesture to fly the Terry Fox flag in 

order to display our pride in our very own Canadian hero. 

Thank you in advance for your most precious time and attention. 

Terry said “The answer is to try and help others.” 
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June 14, 2019 

Town of Newmarket 

395 Mulock Drive 

PO Box 328 Station Main 

Newmarket, ON, L3Y 4X7 

To whom it may concern, 

On behalf of the Coaches Association of Ontario, we would like to thank you for reviewing our 

Town of Newmarket lighting and proclamation request.  

September 21st – 29th, 2019 marks the 5th annual National Coaches Week in Canada and 14th 

Coaches Week in Ontario, where Canadians join together to celebrate the tremendous positive 

impact coaches have on athletes and communities. The campaign last year alone reached over 

26 million impressions utilizing the #ThanksCoach on social media and this year we are looking 

to continue to build further awareness and engagement with your support.  

The start of National Coaches Week begins here in Ontario with the Ontario Coaching Excellence 

Awards on Saturday September 21st. This is a program that celebrates and recognizes the 

dedication and commitment of exemplary coaches, nominated by their athletes and 

communities, who inspire, innovate and share knowledge of sport with others. 

Throughout the remainder of the week, communities all across Ontario will be showing their 

support for coaches through community events, and lightings including the CN Tower, 

Mississauga Clock Tower, Toronto Sign, Welland Bridge and more. 

Where would the likes of Newmarket athletic stars, Brian Elliott (NHL), Pete Orr (MLB) or 

Gabrielle Daleman (Figure Skating) be without high quality Newmarket coaches to guide and 

lead them on their paths to excellence? The lighting of the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. 

Lundy Bridge in conjunction with the Town of Newmarket proclamation on September 28th, 

2019 will showcase the Town of Newmarket’s continued support for coaches and sport not only 
in Newmarket, but across Ontario and Canada. 

The requested colour for Saturday, September 28th, 2019 is: 

Red – 206, 28, 36 (RGB)  

Red is the singular and identifiable logo colour of National Coaches Week and part of the 

Coaches Association of Ontario, who is the voice for coaches of all sports and levels in Ontario. 
Coaches Helping Coaches www.coachesontario.ca 

http:www.coachesontario.ca
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200A-1 Concorde Gate, Toronto, ON M3C 3N6 (416) 426-7086 

For more information on our organization and the National Coaches week initiative, please visit 

www.coachesontario.ca/coachesweek. 

The Coaches Association of Ontario is an independent, non-profit, coach-led organization, 

founded in 2002, that strengthens development opportunities and provides resources, 

representation and recognition for coaches in all sports of all levels. We believe coaches’ 

contributions should be financed and rewarded appropriately, and the Coaches Association of 

Ontario advocates that sports and the coaching profession continue in a culture of innovation, 

continual renewal and professional development. 

I look forward to working with you on this years’ National Coaches Week. 

Thank you, 

Jeremy Cross | Executive Director 

Coaches Association of Ontario 

Suite 200A | 1 Concorde Gate | Toronto, ON M3C 3N6 | 416-426-7088  

Coaches Helping Coaches www.coachesontario.ca 

200A-1 Concorde Gate, Toronto, ON M3C 3N6 (416) 426-7086 

http://www.coachesontario.ca/coachesweek
http://www.coachesontario.ca/coachesweek
http:www.coachesontario.ca
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Kiran Saini 
Deputy Town Clerk 
Town of Newmarket 
395 Mulock Drive 
P.O. Box 328 Station Main 
Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 
Email: ksaini@newmarket.ca 
Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2203 
Fax:  905-953-5100 

July 22, 2019 

Sent to: 

Dear Patricia Montgomery: 

RE: Proclamation Request - September 25th - Franco Ontarian Flag Day 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 25, 2019 as Franco Ontarian Flag Day. Your 

proclamation request will be advertised on the Town’s section in the Newmarket Era newspaper, 

communicated on the Town’s Twitter account, in the Town page, and on the Town’s website on 

the Proclamation and Lighting Request page. 

In addition, the Riverwalk Commons and Fred A. Lundy Bridge located on Water Street will be 

illuminated in green on September 25, 2019 to recognize Franco Ontarian Flag Day. Please 

note that the lighting will occur from sunset until 11:00 PM. 

The community flag pole located at Peace Park on Cane Parkway will fly your flag from 

September 25 - 27, 2019 to recognize Franco Ontarian Flag Day. Please note that the flag must 

be dropped off at the Town of Newmarket at 395 Mulock Drive by 4:30 PM on Monday 

September 23, 2019. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned. 

Yours sincerely, 

Kiran Saini 

Deputy Town Clerk 

KS:jg 

https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Policy%20-%20approved%20January%2021%2c2019.pdf
mailto:ksaini@newmarket.ca
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Kiran Saini 
Deputy Town Clerk 
Town of Newmarket 
395 Mulock Drive 
P.O. Box 328 Station Main 
Newmarket, ON   L3Y 4X7 
Email: ksaini@newmarket.ca 
Tel: 905-953-5300 ext. 2203 
Fax:  905-953-5100 

June 28, 2019 

Sent to: dsmith@newmarket.ca 

Dear Deanna Smith: 

RE: Proclamation Request - September 27th to September 29th - Culture Days 

I am writing to advise that your proclamation request has been approved in accordance with the 

Council-approved Proclamation, Lighting Request and Community Flag Raising Policy, and the 

Town of Newmarket will proclaim September 27th to September 29th as Culture Days. Your 

proclamation request will be advertised on the Town’s section in the Newmarket Era newspaper, 

communicated on the Town’s Twitter account, in the Town page, and on the Town’s website on 

the Proclamation and Lighting Request page. 

If you have any questions regarding the above, please feel free to contact the undersigned. 

Yours sincerely, 

Kiran Saini 

Deputy Town Clerk 

KS:jg 

https://www.newmarket.ca/TownGovernment/Documents/Proclamation%20Policy%20-%20approved%20January%2021%2c2019.pdf
mailto:dsmith@newmarket.ca
mailto:ksaini@newmarket.ca
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